


The monthly meeting of the Allegheny County Jail Oversight Board was held on Thursday, December 4, 2014, in Conference Room #1 of the Courthouse in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania at 4:00 p.m.

Members present: 
The Honorable Judge Donna Jo McDaniel
The Honorable Judge Joe Williams
County Controller Chelsa Wagner
Austin Davis representing Allegheny County Executive Rich Fitzgerald
Joe Catanese representing County Council President John DeFazio
County Sheriff William Mullen
Dr. Claire Walker

Also present were Warden Orlando Harper, Marion Damick, Amelia Beadnell, Amy Kroll, Bob Orrick and other interested parties.
 PUBLIC COMMENT
Mrs. Marion Damick addressed the Board with the following:
· Noted that funds from Department of Human Services for Batterers Intervention Program as well as $ 176,000.00 for the same program from the inmate’s commissary fund questioned how much came from DHS.
Judge McDaniel replied that the DHS is giving a certain amount of money to the four programs approved for the request for services.  One of the programs being in the jail, the other three serve the community. It was confirmed that the $176,000.00 goes to the program in the jail.
Mrs. Damick also stated the following:
· Inquired how Corizon working with the jail Collaborative was progressing.
· Stated her concern that from the report on Nov 14th from the Discharge and Release Center, it was stated that out of 299 released since last Oct only 69 have received meds. 
· Questioned why out of 20 people who took the GED only 1 passed. Emphasized the importance of a GED  and how changes can be made so that inmates are able to pass the test even though the test has changed. Ms. Beadnell informed the board and Ms. Damick that the Allegheny Intermediate unit is looking into working with Harrisburg and looking into Colorado on new ways to train & educate to help them pass the test.
The board expressed their deep sadness in the passing of Dr. Michael Patterson, Allegheny County Jail Medical Director. Warden Harper stated his deep sorrow in the passing and informed those present that there would be a memorial service for Dr. Patterson on December 12th for those who are able to attend.
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES
A motion to approve the minutes of November 6, 2014 by Austin Davis and seconded by Sheriff Mullen were approved by the board.


PRESIDENT’S REPORT
Judge McDaniel informed the Board that Deputy Warden William Emrick will retire December 13, 2014. Deputy Warden Emrick was given a letter of appreciation from the board for his 32 years of service.
WARDEN’S REPORT	
Warden Harper thanked Deputy Warden Emrick for all his hard work and service throughout the Allegheny County Jail.
EXECUTIVE ACTIONS:
Amelia Beadnell, Deputy Warden Executive Assistant respectfully requested:
· Funds for the Domestic Abuse Counseling Center (DACC) in the amount of $15,200.00 for the remaining invoice. As of 11/14/14, $5,040.00 remains on the contract, which will cover the invoice for 2/28/14 Rev and leave a balance of $160.00. 
· To obtain funds in the amount of $28,899.00 to employ a part-time staff for the Family Activity Center in the Allegheny County Jail.  This staff plans and supervises activities for the children on weekends and during peak visiting hours.
· To obtain funds in the amount of $210,912.00 to staff the Discharge and Release Center. There are two full time and two part time staff who provide assistance with housing and transportation needs for the client.
Dr. Walker asked Warden Harper to look into additional staffing for these programs so they may be more beneficial and efficient.
A motion to approve these requests were made by Dr. Walker and seconded by Austin Davis, and approved by the board.

OLD/NEW BUSINESS:
Controller Wagner updated the board and all present on the Corizon audit performed by the Controller’s Office. It was stated that the Controller’s Office had met with the representative’s from Corizon, their attorney Mike Wojcik and Warden Harper to perform the exit conference that is part of conducting an audit.  The audit disclosed 14 findings of noncompliance with the requirements of Corizon’s contract with Allegheny County. A handout providing all of the details to these findings was distributed to the members of the board by Controller Wagner. It was explained by Controller Wagner, that there is no one individual in place to make sure that a contract is in compliance and should be something that is worked on throughout the county. She stated that there are penalties if the contract is not upheld and is requesting that these penalties be paid back to the county and taxpayers. It is a common practice to allow Corizon to respond to the findings during the audit and after the response has been received, it too will become part of the audit report. It was explained by Controller Wagner that the final report should be available to the public after December 10th. Controller Wagner stated how significant these findings are and requested input from the board the best way to present this report to the public.  Judge McDaniel stated that one of the difficulties with that is the Jail Board does not directly oversee Corizon and suggested that it is up to the County Executive to make any corrections that are necessary.  Controller Wagner stated that as a policy matter, it would be beneficial to discuss those contracts involving the jail come before the Jail Board in the future. Mr. Davis stated that he would like the County Law Department to weigh in on this matter and informed Judge McDaniel that he would refer the issue to the department to give guidance to the board on this issue. Dr. Walker requested a copy of the statute for the next meeting.
OLD BUSINESS:
Dr. Walker reminded the board that during the last meeting there was a presentation by Erin Dalton, Deputy Director of the County Department of Human Services, on the Jail Collaborative Application. It was suggested by Dr. Walker that 2 other members of the board sit down with her and Ms. Dalton and decide on what standard information could be received monthly or quarterly from the collaborative to help with board decision making. Judge Williams and Controller Wagner both volunteered to be part of this meeting.
CORIZON:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Bob Orrick, the acting health services administrator for the Allegheny County Jail, introduced to the board the new medical director for Corizon, Dr. Abimbola Talabi. Dr. Talabi gave her background in the medical field to the board and stated that Corizon has come far since the audit. Judge Williams asked Dr. Talabi how many more doctors she felt would be required to have a full staff to oversee 3000 people in the jail. The response was that more doctors would be needed but she declined to answer exactly how many.
COMMUNITY CORRECTIONS REPORTS: 
· Program for Offenders – none

· House Arrest –Mr. Scherer stated there were 159 offenders successfully completed the program for the month of October saving 18,044 jail days. In program fees, $133,700.00 was collected by the department. Dr. Walker asked if there was a waiting list from inmates to receive house arrest. Judge McDaniel stated that it is a 72 hour priority based.

· The Renewal Center –Ms. Becky Ludwick stated that Community Day, which puts an emphasis on community corrections and over 40 government officials attend, was held.  The highlight of this day was a testimony by of a former residents’ which attendees stated was deeply moving. Also, with the generous donations towards the angel tree that is done annually, all of the residents’ children were provided a gift this year. The board was informed that Steve Dublin has resigned and Ms. Ludwick will be the new Vice President of Program Management.

· Goodwill –An example of a day in the life of the client via Goodwill was presented to the board.

President McDaniel asked the board that since the next Jail Oversight Board meeting is scheduled to fall on January 1st if they would like to move it to the following week. The board agreed that the next meeting would be on January 8th at 4pm.

ADJOURNMENT:
A motion to adjourn made by Sheriff Mullen, duly seconded by Dr. Claire Walker was approved by the Board.
Respectfully submitted,


Chelsa Wagner
Secretary




